
Dear Representatives of the House Judiciary Committee 
 
HB 4005 is a wrongly thought out bill that has so many problems that it is difficult to address every 
problem. So I will address three of them.  
 
1. According to the United States Constitution Bill of Rights, Amendment 2, "“A well regulated militia, 

being necessary to the security of a free state, the right of the people to keep and Bear 
Arms, shall not be infringed.”  Note that the 2nd Amendment, as well as the rest of the bill of 
rights, was written to describe actions that the government may specifically NOT take. By not 
allowing legal firearms owners the right to keep and bears arms flies in the face of our 
constitutional right.  
 
2. HB 4005 violates the Oregon Constitution, Article I, Section 27. "The people shall have the right to 
bear arms for the defence [sic] of themselves, and the State, but the Military shall be kept in strict 
subordination to the civil power." Because HB 4005 attempts to dictate how people will store their 
firearms, this undermines any attempt for defense. The firearm would be locked in a secure box with an 
"approved" guard. How would a person get to their firearm to protect themselves and their family if 
that person has to go through multiple layers of security that the state has imposed? Seconds count 
when facing a criminal who has just broken down the door of your home, gun or knife in hand, with the 
intentions of stealing your possessions and possibly harming you and your family. We all have heard and 
read numerous stories of how legal gun owners have stopped home invasions and bodily harm. Know 
that legal firearms owners know how to store their guns safely. We also teach our children the safe 
handling and use of firearms.  
 
3) If the firearm is stolen and used illegally, even if it was safely stored, the owner of the firearm and not 
the criminal would be liable for any and all damages. The legal gun owner did nothing wrong. The only 
reason that I can think of for this regulation to even be included is to: 1. make it "allowable" to enter a 
person's private property without cause to "check" if firearms are safely stored. This is in direct violation 
of the United States Bill of Rights, Amendment 4. "The right of the people to be secure in their 

persons, houses, papers, and effects, against unreasonable searches and seizures, shall 
not be violated, and no Warrants shall issue, but upon probable cause, supported by Oath or 
affirmation, and particularly describing the place to be searched, and the persons or things 
to be seized." The only way that a search would be feasible would be that every search warrant 
include "checking and searching for safely stored firearms". 2. to "scare" the general public into 
not wanting to possess firearms due to the "owner liability" aspect of this bill.  
 
That is only three aspects of this bill that I wholly disagree with. There are others such as 
minor's use of a firearm, transfer of possession, and transportation of a firearm.  
 
I encourage every member of the Oregon House of Representatives to vote NO on HB 4005.  
 
Respectfully, 
Frank and Elizabeth Wilkinson, Lyons, OR 
 


